

Dear Colleague

You should now have received an email from the DfE relating to the new statutory induction for Early Career Teachers starting in September 2021. The email provides a <u>link</u> to an online service that asks you to

- nominate an induction tutor and
- indicate whether you will be following the core or full induction programme

Teach West London will be working in partnership with Hillingdon-based partners to deliver UCL's full induction programme. You can find an overview of the programme <u>here</u>.

If you would like deliver the full induction programme with UCL in collaboration with Teach West London and you haven't already informed either your local authority or Teach West London, please

send an email to <u>info@teachwestlondon.org.uk</u> by Friday, 28th May 2021

The next steps will then be as follows

- Teach West London will send you an email of intent (provided by UCL) for you to sign and return. This is part of UCL's formal reporting to the DfE of numbers taking up the full programme with them
- Teach West London will make arrangements in the second half of the summer term for the full induction programme, working with Hillingdon-based partners to identify lead schools providing facilitation. This role will be supported by training and funding
- Hillingdon-based partners will continue to co-ordinate a supplementary induction programme for primary schools and work is already underway to align this with the new induction requirements
- The DfE will contact your induction tutor towards the end of the academic year via the online service asking them to confirm the number of ECTs for September 2021

There are no additional actions required at this time.

If you would like further information about delivering the full induction programme in collaboration with Teach West London and UCL, or if you have any other questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at info@teachwestlondon.org.uk.

Kind regards,

Dame Alice Hudson
Executive Headteacher
Transford Coff Academics

Twyford CofE Academies Trust

Teach West London

The Teaching School Hub for Ealing, Harrow, Hillingdon & Hounslow

Park View Road | Ealing | London | W5 2JX | t: (0)20 3540 0200 e: info@teachwestlondon.org.uk| w: http://www.teachwestlondon.org.uk